
 

Dulaney L. O’Roark III 
Vice President & General Counsel, Southeast Region 
Legal Department  
 
 
November 2, 2007 – VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

P. O. Box 110, MC FLTC0007 
Tampa, Florida 33601 
 
Phone: 813-483-1256 
Fax: 813-204-8870 
de.oroark@verizon.com 

 
Ann Cole, Commission Clerk  
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850   
 
Re:  Docket No. 070297-EI 
 Review of 2007 Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan filed pursuant to 
 Rule 25-6.0342, F.A.C., submitted by Tampa Electric Company    
  
 Docket No. 070298-EI 
 Review of 2007 Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan filed pursuant to 
 Rule 25-6.0342, F.A.C., submitted by Progress Energy Florida, Inc.    
 
 Docket No. 070301-EI 
 Review of 2007 Electric Infrastructure Storm Hardening Plan filed pursuant to 
 Rule 25-6.0342, F.A.C., submitted by Florida Power & Light Company   
 
Dear Ms. Cole: 
 
Verizon Florida LLC (“Verizon”) is providing notice that it will not be filing a post-hearing 
brief in this case.  Verizon intervened in Docket Nos. 070297-EI, 070298-EI and 
070301-EI to address the storm-hardening plans filed by Tampa Electric Company 
(“TECO”), Progress Energy Florida, Inc. (“Progress”) and Florida Power & Light 
Company (“FP&L”), respectively.  In the pre-filed testimony submitted by Verizon, it did 
not object to the storm-hardening plan filed by Progress.  Since then, Verizon has 
resolved its outstanding issues with TECO and FP&L and has withdrawn its testimony 
concerning their plans.  Accordingly, Verizon has no objection to the Progress, TECO 
and FP&L storm-hardening plans. 

 
Please do not hesitate to call me if you have any questions about this matter. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
s/ Dulaney L. O’Roark III 
 
Dulaney L. O'Roark III  
 
tas  
 
c:  Parties of Record 


